
Scriptures in the New Testament that
are Referenced from the Old Testament

I thought it would make a neat Bible study to find all the verses in the Old
Testament that are based on the “it is written” phrase in the New Testament.

It’s a very interesting study for me to compare a New Testament Scripture
with its counterpart in the Old Testament. The best interpreter of Scripture
is other Scripture!

Verses in the Synoptic Gospels that reference the same Scripture in the Old
Testament are not included in this article. For example, because Matthew 4:4
says the same thing as Luke 4:4, I omitted Luke 4:4.

I had difficulty in choosing some of them! There are very obvious references,
and there are some not so obvious. And there were three references I couldn’t
find on my own. A big thank you to Ron who found the references for me!

Since I first posted this article, I added New Testament verses that
reference the Old Testament just by saying “this scripture” or “the
scripture”, or something similar. It’s the second chart below.

On June 16, I made a few more edits in this class and found a better Old
Testament reference for Luke 2:23 than the one I previously used. But it
still may be not perfect. If anyone knows a better OT reference than that one
I am using for a certain verse, please tell me in the comments section. Thank
you!

New Testament verses containing the words, “it is written”

New Testament Scripture Quoted from
Old Testament Old Testament Reference

Matthew 2:5-6 And they said unto him,
In Bethlehem of Judaea: for thus it
is written by the prophet, And thou
Bethlehem, in the land of Juda, art
not the least among the princes of
Juda: for out of thee shall come a
Governor, that shall rule my people
Israel.

Micah 5:2  But thou, Bethlehem
Ephratah, though thou be little among
the thousands of Judah, yet out of
thee shall he come forth unto me that
is to be ruler in Israel; whose
goings forth have been from of old,
from everlasting.
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Matthew 4:4 But he answered and said,
It is written, Man shall not live by
bread alone, but by every word that
proceedeth out of the mouth of God.

Deuteronomy 8:3  And he humbled thee,
and suffered thee to hunger, and fed
thee with manna, which thou knewest
not, neither did thy fathers know;
that he might make thee know that man
doth not live by bread only, but by
every word that proceedeth out of the
mouth of the LORD doth man live.

Matthew 4:6 And saith unto him, If
thou be the Son of God, cast thyself
down: for it is written, He shall
give his angels charge concerning
thee: and in their hands they shall
bear thee up, lest at any time thou
dash thy foot against a stone.

Psalms 91:11  For he shall give his
angels charge over thee, to keep thee
in all thy ways.
12  They shall bear thee up in their
hands, lest thou dash thy foot
against a stone. (Satan conveniently
left out “to keep thee in all that
ways”.)

Matthew 4:7 Jesus said unto him, It
is written again, Thou shalt not
tempt the Lord thy God.

Deuteronomy 6:16  Ye shall not tempt
the LORD your God, as ye tempted him
in Massah.

Matthew 4:10 Then saith Jesus unto
him, Get thee hence, Satan: for it is
written, Thou shalt worship the Lord
thy God, and him only shalt thou
serve.

Exodus 20:2-5 I am the LORD thy God,
which have brought thee out of the
land of Egypt, out of the house of
bondage.
Thou shalt have no other gods before
me.
Thou shalt not make unto thee any
graven image, or any likeness of any
thing that is in heaven above, or
that is in the earth beneath, or that
is in the water under the earth:
Thou shalt not bow down thyself to
them, nor serve them: for I the LORD
thy God am a jealous God, visiting
the iniquity of the fathers upon the
children unto the third and fourth
generation of them that hate me;

Matthew 11:10 For this is he, of whom
it is written, Behold, I send my
messenger before thy face, which
shall prepare thy way before thee.

Malachi 3:1  Behold, I will send my
messenger, and he shall prepare the
way before me: and the Lord, whom ye
seek, shall suddenly come to his
temple, even the messenger of the
covenant, whom ye delight in: behold,
he shall come, saith the LORD of
hosts.

Matthew 21:13 And said unto them, It
is written, My house shall be called
the house of prayer; but ye have made
it a den of thieves.

Isaiah 56:7  Even them will I bring
to my holy mountain, and make them
joyful in my house of prayer: their
burnt offerings and their sacrifices
shall be accepted upon mine altar;
for mine house shall be called an
house of prayer for all people.



Matthew 26:24 The Son of man goeth as
it is written of him: but woe unto
that man by whom the Son of man is
betrayed! it had been good for that
man if he had not been born.

Psalms 22:12  Many bulls have
compassed me: strong bulls of Bashan
have beset me round.
13  They gaped upon me with their
mouths, as a ravening and a roaring
lion.
14  I am poured out like water, and
all my bones are out of joint: my
heart is like wax; it is melted in
the midst of my bowels.
15  My strength is dried up like a
potsherd; and my tongue cleaveth to
my jaws; and thou hast brought me
into the dust of death.
16  For dogs have compassed me: the
assembly of the wicked have inclosed
me: they pierced my hands and my
feet.
17  I may tell all my bones: they
look and stare upon me.
18  They part my garments among them,
and cast lots upon my vesture.
(Also all of Isaiah 53)

Matthew 26:31 Then saith Jesus unto
them, All ye shall be offended
because of me this night: for it is
written, I will smite the shepherd,
and the sheep of the flock shall be
scattered abroad.

Zechariah 13:7  Awake, O sword,
against my shepherd, and against the
man that is my fellow, saith the LORD
of hosts: smite the shepherd, and the
sheep shall be scattered: and I will
turn mine hand upon the little ones.

Mark 7:6 He answered and said unto
them, Well hath Esaias prophesied of
you hypocrites, as it is written,
This people honoureth me with their
lips, but their heart is far from me.

Isaiah 29:13  Wherefore the Lord
said, Forasmuch as this people draw
near me with their mouth, and with
their lips do honour me, but have
removed their heart far from me, and
their fear toward me is taught by the
precept of men:

Mark 9:12 And he answered and told
them, Elias verily cometh first, and
restoreth all things; and how it is
written of the Son of man, that he
must suffer many things, and be set
at nought.

Isaiah 53:3  He is despised and
rejected of men; a man of sorrows,
and acquainted with grief: and we hid
as it were our faces from him; he was
despised, and we esteemed him not.
4  Surely he hath borne our griefs,
and carried our sorrows: yet we did
esteem him stricken, smitten of God,
and afflicted.



Mark 9:13 But I say unto you, That
Elias is indeed come, and they have
done unto him whatsoever they listed,
as it is written of him.

Isaiah 53:7  He was oppressed, and he
was afflicted, yet he opened not his
mouth: he is brought as a lamb to the
slaughter, and as a sheep before her
shearers is dumb, so he openeth not
his mouth.
8  He was taken from prison and from
judgment: and who shall declare his
generation? for he was cut off out of
the land of the living: for the
transgression of my people was he
stricken.
9  And he made his grave with the
wicked, and with the rich in his
death; because he had done no
violence, neither was any deceit in
his mouth.

Luke 2:23 (As it is written in the
law of the Lord, Every male that
openeth the womb shall be called holy
to the Lord;)

Exodus 34:19  All that openeth the
matrix is mine; and every firstling
among thy cattle, whether ox or
sheep, that is male.

Luke 3:4 As it is written in the book
of the words of Esaias the prophet,
saying, The voice of one crying in
the wilderness, Prepare ye the way of
the Lord, make his paths straight.

Isaiah 40:3  The voice of him that
crieth in the wilderness, Prepare ye
the way of the LORD, make straight in
the desert a highway for our God.

Luke 24:46 And said unto them, Thus
it is written, and thus it behoved
Christ to suffer, and to rise from
the dead the third day:

Hosea 6:2  After two days will he
revive us: in the third day he will
raise us up, and we shall live in his
sight.

John 6:31 Our fathers did eat manna
in the desert; as it is written, He
gave them bread from heaven to eat.

Exodus 16:4  Then said the LORD unto
Moses, Behold, I will rain bread from
heaven for you; and the people shall
go out and gather a certain rate
every day, that I may prove them,
whether they will walk in my law, or
no.

John 6:45 It is written in the
prophets, And they shall be all
taught of God. Every man therefore
that hath heard, and hath learned of
the Father, cometh unto me.

Isaiah 54:13  And all thy children
shall be taught of the LORD; and
great shall be the peace of thy
children.

John 12:14 And Jesus, when he had
found a young ass, sat thereon; as it
is written,
15  Fear not, daughter of Sion:
behold, thy King cometh, sitting on
an ass’s colt.

Zechariah 9:9  Rejoice greatly, O
daughter of Zion; shout, O daughter
of Jerusalem: behold, thy King cometh
unto thee: he is just, and having
salvation; lowly, and riding upon an
ass, and upon a colt the foal of an
ass.

Acts 1:20 For it is written in the
book of Psalms, Let his habitation be
desolate, and let no man dwell
therein: and his bishoprick let
another take.

Psalms 69:25  Let their habitation be
desolate; and let none dwell in their
tents.
Psalms 109:8  Let his days be few;
and let another take his office.



Acts 7:42 Then God turned, and gave
them up to worship the host of
heaven; as it is written in the book
of the prophets, O ye house of
Israel, have ye offered to me slain
beasts and sacrifices by the space of
forty years in the wilderness?

Amos 5:25  Have ye offered unto me
sacrifices and offerings in the
wilderness forty years, O house of
Israel?

Acts 15:15  And to this agree the
words of the prophets; as it is
written,
16  After this I will return, and
will build again the tabernacle of
David, which is fallen down; and I
will build again the ruins thereof,
and I will set it up:
17  That the residue of men might
seek after the Lord, and all the
Gentiles, upon whom my name is
called, saith the Lord, who doeth all
these things.

Isaiah 62:2  And the Gentiles shall
see thy righteousness, and all kings
thy glory: and thou shalt be called
by a new name, which the mouth of the
LORD shall name.

Acts 23:5 Then said Paul, I wist not,
brethren, that he was the high
priest: for it is written, Thou shalt
not speak evil of the ruler of thy
people.

Exodus 22:28  Thou shalt not revile
the gods, nor curse the ruler of thy
people.

Romans 1:17 For therein is the
righteousness of God revealed from
faith to faith: as it is written, The
just shall live by faith.

Habakkuk 2:4  Behold, his soul which
is lifted up is not upright in him:
but the just shall live by his faith.

Romans 2:24  For the name of God is
blasphemed among the Gentiles through
you, as it is written.

Psalms 74:7  They have cast fire into
thy sanctuary, they have defiled by
casting down the dwelling place of
thy name to the ground.
8  They said in their hearts, Let us
destroy them together: they have
burned up all the synagogues of God
in the land.
9  We see not our signs: there is no
more any prophet: neither is there
among us any that knoweth how long.
10  O God, how long shall the
adversary reproach? shall the enemy
blaspheme thy name for ever?

Romans 3:4 God forbid: yea, let God
be true, but every man a liar; as it
is written, That thou mightest be
justified in thy sayings, and
mightest overcome when thou art
judged.

Psalms 51:4  Against thee, thee only,
have I sinned, and done this evil in
thy sight: that thou mightest be
justified when thou speakest, and be
clear when thou judgest.

Romans 3:10 As it is written, There
is none righteous, no, not one:

Ecclesiastes 7:20  For there is not a
just man upon earth, that doeth good,
and sinneth not.



Romans 4:17 (As it is written, I have
made thee a father of many nations,)
before him whom he believed, even
God, who quickeneth the dead, and
calleth those things which be not as
though they were.

Genesis 17:5  Neither shall thy name
any more be called Abram, but thy
name shall be Abraham; for a father
of many nations have I made thee.

Romans 8:36 As it is written, For thy
sake we are killed all the day long;
we are accounted as sheep for the
slaughter.

Psalms 44:22  Yea, for thy sake are
we killed all the day long; we are
counted as sheep for the slaughter.

Romans 9:13 As it is written, Jacob
have I loved, but Esau have I hated.

Malachi 1:2  I have loved you, saith
the LORD. Yet ye say, Wherein hast
thou loved us? Was not Esau Jacob’s
brother? saith the LORD: yet I loved
Jacob,
3  And I hated Esau, and laid his
mountains and his heritage waste for
the dragons of the wilderness.

Romans 9:33 As it is written, Behold,
I lay in Sion a stumblingstone and
rock of offence: and whosoever
believeth on him shall not be
ashamed.

Isaiah 8:14  And he shall be for a
sanctuary; but for a stone of
stumbling and for a rock of offence
to both the houses of Israel, for a
gin and for a snare to the
inhabitants of Jerusalem.
Psalms 22:5  They cried unto thee,
and were delivered: they trusted in
thee, and were not confounded.

Romans 10:15 And how shall they
preach, except they be sent? as it is
written, How beautiful are the feet
of them that preach the gospel of
peace, and bring glad tidings of good
things!

Isaiah 52:7  How beautiful upon the
mountains are the feet of him that
bringeth good tidings, that
publisheth peace; that bringeth good
tidings of good, that publisheth
salvation; that saith unto Zion, Thy
God reigneth!

Romans 11:8 (According as it is
written, God hath given them the
spirit of slumber, eyes that they
should not see, and ears that they
should not hear;) unto this day.

Isaiah 29:10  For the LORD hath
poured out upon you the spirit of
deep sleep, and hath closed your
eyes: the prophets and your rulers,
the seers hath he covered.

Romans 11:26 And so all Israel shall
be saved: as it is written, There
shall come out of Sion the Deliverer,
and shall turn away ungodliness from
Jacob:

Zechariah 10:6  And I will strengthen
the house of Judah, and I will save
the house of Joseph, and I will bring
them again to place them; for I have
mercy upon them: and they shall be as
though I had not cast them off: for I
am the LORD their God, and will hear
them.

Romans 12:19 Dearly beloved, avenge
not yourselves, but rather give place
unto wrath: for it is written,
Vengeance is mine; I will repay,
saith the Lord.

Deuteronomy 32:41  If I whet my
glittering sword, and mine hand take
hold on judgment; I will render
vengeance to mine enemies, and will
reward them that hate me.



Romans 14:11 For it is written, As I
live, saith the Lord, every knee
shall bow to me, and every tongue
shall confess to God.

Isaiah 45:23  I have sworn by myself,
the word is gone out of my mouth in
righteousness, and shall not return,
That unto me every knee shall bow,
every tongue shall swear.

Romans 15:3 For even Christ pleased
not himself; but, as it is written,
The reproaches of them that
reproached thee fell on me.

Psalms 69:9  For the zeal of thine
house hath eaten me up; and the
reproaches of them that reproached
thee are fallen upon me.

Romans 15:9 And that the Gentiles
might glorify God for his mercy; as
it is written, For this cause I will
confess to thee among the Gentiles,
and sing unto thy name.

Isaiah 66:19  And I will set a sign
among them, and I will send those
that escape of them unto the nations,
to Tarshish, Pul, and Lud, that draw
the bow, to Tubal, and Javan, to the
isles afar off, that have not heard
my fame, neither have seen my glory;
and they shall declare my glory among
the Gentiles.

Romans 15:21 But as it is written, To
whom he was not spoken of, they shall
see: and they that have not heard
shall understand.

Isaiah 52:15  So shall he sprinkle
many nations; the kings shall shut
their mouths at him: for that which
had not been told them shall they
see; and that which they had not
heard shall they consider.

1 Corinthians 1:19 For it is written,
I will destroy the wisdom of the
wise, and will bring to nothing the
understanding of the prudent.

Isaiah 29:14  Therefore, behold, I
will proceed to do a marvellous work
among this people, even a marvellous
work and a wonder: for the wisdom of
their wise men shall perish, and the
understanding of their prudent men
shall be hid.

1 Corinthians 1:31 That, according as
it is written, He that glorieth, let
him glory in the Lord.

Jeremiah 9:24  But let him that
glorieth glory in this, that he
understandeth and knoweth me, that I
am the LORD which exercise
lovingkindness, judgment, and
righteousness, in the earth: for in
these things I delight, saith the
LORD.

1 Corinthians 2:9 But as it is
written, Eye hath not seen, nor ear
heard, neither have entered into the
heart of man, the things which God
hath prepared for them that love him.

Isaiah 64:4  For since the beginning
of the world men have not heard, nor
perceived by the ear, neither hath
the eye seen, O God, beside thee,
what he hath prepared for him that
waiteth for him.

1 Corinthians 3:19 For the wisdom of
this world is foolishness with God.
For it is written, He taketh the wise
in their own craftiness.

Job 5:13  He taketh the wise in their
own craftiness: and the counsel of
the froward is carried headlong.

1 Corinthians 9:9 For it is written
in the law of Moses, Thou shalt not
muzzle the mouth of the ox that
treadeth out the corn. Doth God take
care for oxen?

Deuteronomy 25:4  Thou shalt not
muzzle the ox when he treadeth out
the corn.



1 Corinthians 10:7 Neither be ye
idolaters, as were some of them; as
it is written, The people sat down to
eat and drink, and rose up to play.

Exodus 32:6  And they rose up early
on the morrow, and offered burnt
offerings, and brought peace
offerings; and the people sat down to
eat and to drink, and rose up to
play.

1 Corinthians 14:21 In the law it is
written, With men of other tongues
and other lips will I speak unto this
people; and yet for all that will
they not hear me, saith the Lord.

Isaiah 28:11  For with stammering
lips and another tongue will he speak
to this people.
12  To whom he said, This is the rest
wherewith ye may cause the weary to
rest; and this is the refreshing: yet
they would not hear.

1 Corinthians 15:45 And so it is
written, The first man Adam was made
a living soul; the last Adam was made
a quickening spirit.

Genesis 2:7  And the LORD God formed
man of the dust of the ground, and
breathed into his nostrils the breath
of life; and man became a living
soul.

2 Corinthians 4:13 We having the same
spirit of faith, according as it is
written, I believed, and therefore
have I spoken; we also believe, and
therefore speak;

Psalms 116:10  I believed, therefore
have I spoken: I was greatly
afflicted:

2 Corinthians 8:15 As it is written,
He that had gathered much had nothing
over; and he that had gathered little
had no lack.

Exodus 16:18  And when they did mete
it with an omer, he that gathered
much had nothing over, and he that
gathered little had no lack; they
gathered every man according to his
eating.

2 Corinthians 9:9 (As it is written,
He hath dispersed abroad; he hath
given to the poor: his righteousness
remaineth for ever.

Psalms 112:9  He hath dispersed, he
hath given to the poor; his
righteousness endureth for ever; his
horn shall be exalted with honour.

Galatians 3:10 For as many as are of
the works of the law are under the
curse: for it is written, Cursed is
every one that continueth not in all
things which are written in the book
of the law to do them.

Deuteronomy 27:26  Cursed be he that
confirmeth not all the words of this
law to do them. And all the people
shall say, Amen.

Galatians 3:13 Christ hath redeemed
us from the curse of the law, being
made a curse for us: for it is
written, Cursed is every one that
hangeth on a tree:

Deuteronomy 21:23  His body shall not
remain all night upon the tree, but
thou shalt in any wise bury him that
day; (for he that is hanged is
accursed of God;) that thy land be
not defiled, which the LORD thy God
giveth thee for an inheritance.

Galatians 4:22 For it is written,
that Abraham had two sons, the one by
a bondmaid, the other by a freewoman.

Genesis chapters 16 & 21



Galatians 4:27 For it is written,
Rejoice, thou barren that bearest
not; break forth and cry, thou that
travailest not: for the desolate hath
many more children than she which
hath an husband.

Isaiah 54:1  Sing, O barren, thou
that didst not bear; break forth into
singing, and cry aloud, thou that
didst not travail with child: for
more are the children of the desolate
than the children of the married
wife, saith the LORD.

Hebrews 10:7 Then said I, Lo, I come
(in the volume of the book it is
written of me,) to do thy will, O
God.

Psalms 40:7  Then said I, Lo, I come:
in the volume of the book it is
written of me,

1 Peter 1:16 Because it is written,
Be ye holy; for I am holy.

Leviticus 20:7  Sanctify yourselves
therefore, and be ye holy: for I am
the LORD your God.

New Testament verses that have the word “Scripture” referring to
the Old Testament

New Testament Scripture Quoted from
Old Testament Old Testament Reference

Mark 12:10 And have ye not read this
scripture; The stone which the
builders rejected is become the head
of the corner

Psalms 118:22  The stone which the
builders refused is become the head
stone of the corner.

Mark 15:28 And the scripture was
fulfilled, which saith, And he was
numbered with the transgressors.

Isaiah 53:12  Therefore will I divide
him a portion with the great, and he
shall divide the spoil with the
strong; because he hath poured out his
soul unto death: and he was numbered
with the transgressors; and he bare
the sin of many, and made intercession
for the transgressors.

Luke 4:18  The Spirit of the Lord is
upon me, because he hath anointed me
to preach the gospel to the poor; he
hath sent me to heal the
brokenhearted, to preach deliverance
to the captives, and recovering of
sight to the blind, to set at liberty
them that are bruised,
19  To preach the acceptable year of
the Lord.
20  And he closed the book, and he
gave it again to the minister, and
sat down. And the eyes of all them
that were in the synagogue were
fastened on him.
21  And he began to say unto them,
This day is this scripture fulfilled
in your ears.

Isaiah 61:1  The Spirit of the Lord
GOD is upon me; because the LORD hath
anointed me to preach good tidings
unto the meek; he hath sent me to bind
up the brokenhearted, to proclaim
liberty to the captives, and the
opening of the prison to them that are
bound;



John 7:38 He that believeth on me, as
the scripture hath said, out of his
belly shall flow rivers of living
water.

Jeremiah 2:13  For my people have
committed two evils; they have
forsaken me the fountain of living
waters, and hewed them out cisterns,
broken cisterns, that can hold no
water.

John 10:35 If he called them gods,
unto whom the word of God came, and
the scripture cannot be broken;

Psalms 82:6  I have said, Ye are gods;
and all of you are children of the
most High.

John 13:18 I speak not of you all: I
know whom I have chosen: but that the
scripture may be fulfilled, He that
eateth bread with me hath lifted up
his heel against me.

Psalms 41:9  Yea, mine own familiar
friend, in whom I trusted, which did
eat of my bread, hath lifted up his
heel against me.

John 19:24 They said therefore among
themselves, Let us not rend it, but
cast lots for it, whose it shall be:
that the scripture might be
fulfilled, which saith, They parted
my raiment among them, and for my
vesture they did cast lots. These
things therefore the soldiers did.

Psalms 22:18  They part my garments
among them, and cast lots upon my
vesture.

John 19:36 For these things were
done, that the scripture should be
fulfilled, A bone of him shall not be
broken.

Psalms 34:20  He keepeth all his
bones: not one of them is broken.

John 19:37 And again another
scripture saith, They shall look on
him whom they pierced.

Zechariah 12:10  And I will pour upon
the house of David, and upon the
inhabitants of Jerusalem, the spirit
of grace and of supplications: and
they shall look upon me whom they have
pierced, and they shall mourn for him,
as one mourneth for his only son, and
shall be in bitterness for him, as one
that is in bitterness for his
firstborn.

Acts 8:32 The place of the scripture
which he read was this, He was led as
a sheep to the slaughter; and like a
lamb dumb before his shearer, so
opened he not his mouth:

Isaiah 53:7  He was oppressed, and he
was afflicted, yet he opened not his
mouth: he is brought as a lamb to the
slaughter, and as a sheep before her
shearers is dumb, so he openeth not
his mouth.

Romans 4:3 For what saith the
scripture? Abraham believed God, and
it was counted unto him for
righteousness.

Genesis 15:6  And he believed in the
LORD; and he counted it to him for
righteousness.

Romans 9:17 For the scripture saith
unto Pharaoh, Even for this same
purpose have I raised thee up, that I
might shew my power in thee, and that
my name might be declared throughout
all the earth.

Exodus 9:16  And in very deed for this
cause have I raised thee up, for to
shew in thee my power; and that my
name may be declared throughout all
the earth.



Romans 10:11 For the scripture saith,
Whosoever believeth on him shall not
be ashamed.

Psalms 22:5 They cried unto thee, and
were delivered: they trusted in thee,
and were not confounded.

James 2:8 If ye fulfil the royal law
according to the scripture, Thou
shalt love thy neighbour as thyself,
ye do well:

Leviticus 19:18  Thou shalt not
avenge, nor bear any grudge against
the children of thy people, but thou
shalt love thy neighbour as thyself: I
am the LORD.

James 2:23  And the scripture was
fulfilled which saith, Abraham
believed God, and it was imputed unto
him for righteousness: and he was
called the Friend of God.

Genesis 15:6  And he believed in the
LORD; and he counted it to him for
righteousness.

It’s interesting for me that the Book of James which some people use to claim
that a person is saved only through keeping the law of Moses, quotes from the
same Old Testament Scripture, Genesis 15:6, as the Apostle Paul did in Romans
4:3! I know some people who accuse Paul of preaching a false gospel of grace
alone through faith alone through Christ alone, but in reality James is also
in agreement with the Apostle Paul. If you don’t think so, please read Acts
chapter 15 that shows both Paul and James in agreement with each other that
the Gentiles are not required to keep the law of Moses! James is only saying
that if you are truly saved by in Christ Jesus, you will show it by your
works.


